FINHAM RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION
www.finham.org.uk
Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on Monday 15th December 2014

Present:

Committee: 
Bob Fryer (Chairman), Anthony Dalton, Angela Fryer, Joyce Reynolds, Graham Reynolds, Colin Salt
Guests:
R J Bannister* and Sheila Bannister*, Stefan Overson (Community Development Officer, CCC), Rod Pickering*    *Part time 
Councillors:
G. Crookes, T. Sawdon

Police:
PCSO Jon Steed

Apologies:
John Archer, Ann Bush, Alan Elliot
NB:
The order of the meeting recorded below is chronological not to the normal agenda to reflect the relative importance of each item.
Minutes: 
The Guest Speaker: 

The meeting began with an address by Stefan Overson concerning what the Community Development Team (formed in May 2014).as a result of the “New way of Neighbourhood working with Coventry City Council”. Previously the work was concerned with the twelve priority neighbourhoods in the city; but now it is a city-wide service which helps and supports new and existing community groups of all kinds throughout the city in seeking and providing limited funding.

Bob Fryer then explained the needs of Finham residents as seen by FRA and the historic situation in that Finham was seen by the CCC as a well-off area that did not require their attention and had consequently suffered as a result. Stefan replied that this was no longer the case and all neighbourhoods would be treated more equally.  If funds were needed to support or form a new group, or for a project, then the Community Development Team is available to help. It has its own budget for the purpose examples being: Willlenhall History Group got funding for a project to enable them to give talks throughout the city; and Stoke Enterprise Club was funded to take disabled people out on trips. Grants are limited to £5000 and requests must meet certain criteria. The current round of funding closes on 31st December but there are some £500 amounts available after that.  A copy of the criteria to be met and an application form was left behind. The present budget Stefan believes comes from the funding left from the previous scheme after cuts had been made. 
Funding for IT equipment is possible and the department has an IT equipment data base but advice can be also obtained from External Funding Help Desk, Mr Pete Low. Funding is also available from commercial organisations such as ASDA and Tesco. Stefan would be glad to meet to discuss funding of particular things in the New Year. 
Bob Fryer explained that apart from the two schools, the only pubic facility that the CCC owned in Finham was the library, now under threat of closure. He introduced Mrs Bannister who had recently led the movement to keep the library. Stefan was aware of some of the groups meeting there and mentioned that they could apply for grants. Finham did have a Community Centre but it was closed by the Council and the land sold, despite promises of a replacement facility nothing happened. Further problems concerning health and bus services have since occurred. Funding of the Library is a political matter and could not be supplemented by Community Development but no decision has been taken. In addition it was pointed out that the only other service was provided by the Police.  As the area has a low crime rate will that be taken away? 
Stefan was thanked for his help.

Police Report
Overall total recorded crime is down by 16% (410 to 344) in Wainbody Ward for the year (last 12 months), non-crimes are also recorded. Burglaries were down by 33% (3); theft of motor vehicles 4, no change; thefts from motor vehicles within Finham (was 8 an increase from 3). McColl’s store in Green Lane was robbed (14th December) but the thieves got away. 
Minutes of the last Meeting
Previous brief minutes were accepted on the grounds of the emergency situation caused by the sudden resignation of two of the Committee for personal reasons. For the £2000 grant from WALC for Parish Council application costs, the accounts are yet to be presented and the documents signed. 
Bank Account Signatories

These minutes must be available for presentation to bank officials on Monday 29th December at 9:00am when two new signatories to the FRA account are proposed to both of the banks. The Coventry Building Society in Daventry Road will be visited first. The new signatories are Colin Salt and Graham Reynolds, the existing signatories also need to be named. All must bring pass ports and probably some other form of identification.  We will also present proof of Mr Sewards’ retirement from the FRA committee. 
Treasurer’s Report
No report could be given as the Bank statement had not yet arrived.     Anthony has yet to see the terms and conditions of the £2000 grant previously mentioned. The resulting subscription fee is estimated as £811 (£0.43 per resident on the voting register). The documents for the grant must be returned to Alison Hodge by 16th December. The motion was proposed that the FRA should take the £2000 grant and that we pay the subscription fee in the interim, both items were passed. 
Parish Council Application Status
Following the Council meeting when some strange arguments were presented against the application, one being that 63% of the Finham electorate had not sent in any return and that they might not have wanted a Parish Council. Tim Sawdon has suggested to Councillor Blundell to write to obtain some Ministerial support to find out what has happened with other applications. We must also seek opinion from areas adjacent to Finham as to whether or not they would oppose Finham having a Parish Council.  Jeremy Hyde (Vicar of St Martin’s) should be asked if he would write a letter of support; Rod Pickering volunteered to do this. Support would also be sort from the Heads of both Finham schools and John Archer of Stivichall Grange Residents Association. The views of the area of Green Lane (South) should also be sort. Tim said that all these counter arguments to Coventry Council must be available by 11th January for the meeting Council Meeting of the 13th. The subject will be raised at the Ward Forum meeting on 16th December to obtain support from Cannon Park by asking attendees to sign a petition asking if they did not object to Finham having a Parish Council. 
Planning Applications  



No recent planning applications have been made for the Finham area.
Date of Next Meeting


Monday 26th January 2015

